MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, September 1, 2011
Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Tonya Lewis, Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, Susan Hamilton, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services
Minutes of the June 2, 2011 Meeting (I)

The meeting was called to order at 2:51 p.m.  The Minutes of the June 2, 2011 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Report of the School/Police Task Group (II)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte presented an updated chart of disproportionate minority contact (DMC) projects that included items covering the School/Police Task Group, the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data, and the Subcommittee on DMC.  The School/Police Task Group is overseeing nine School/Police projects being evaluated by the University of Connecticut and the modification of the “Effective Police Interactions with Youth” training for school administrators and teachers.

Report of the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data (III)

The Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data completed an update of 20 Web pages describing how juveniles flow through Connecticut’s juvenile justice system and is working on collecting data on “crossover” youth—young persons involved in both the juvenile justice and child welfare systems.
Report of the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (IV)

The Subcommittee on DMC oversees the “Youth-Led Activities to Build Positive Police/Youth Relations” project, will update the description of how to use the Identification of Disproportionate 
Incident Reporting (IDIR) tool and review data on the new detention law that will require a court order to detain any juvenile after September 30, 2011.  An additional new law requires state agencies to report on DMC goals and accomplishments every two years with the first report due to the Governor and the General Assembly by December 31, 2011.  The Subcommittee on DMC is coordinating agency responses with draft reports to be shared at the next subcommittee meeting set for the afternoon of September 28.  
Report of the Grants Review Team on the Title V Delinquency Prevention Program (V)

Ms. Valerie LaMotte shared copies of the program and two applications received under the Title V Delinquency Prevention Program as well as her grant review comments and recommendations for action.  There was no grants review team meeting due to time constraints and weather issues.
Action on Grant Applications (VI)

The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Title V Delinquency Prevention Program (federal fiscal years 2009, 2010 and 2011). (No abstentions)
Applicant Agency


$ Requested

JJAC Action
1) City of Ansonia


$168,431

Decision to approve funding at $84,215.50
2) City of New Britain

$168,430

Decision to approve funding at $84,215.50
Action on the JJAC Annual Report for 2010/2011 (VII)

Ms. LaMotte distributed the draft annual report and summarized its content.  The report was unanimously approved as distributed.

JJAC Calendar (VIII)

The JJAC Calendar for September 2011 through June 2012 was mailed to members.  Ms. LaMotte went over the meeting dates and JJAC-sponsored events listed in the calendar.  She announced that there would be an annual retreat for the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance in December 2011 and the December JJAC meeting would be held in conjunction with that event.
Other Business (IX)

Ms. Tonya Lewis and Attorney Fran Carino requested updated brochures for the Effective Police Interactions with Youth training.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:37 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.[image: image1.png]
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